
 
We welcome contributions to this newsletter by our DEADLINE FRIDAY NOON. 
Send to sutherlin97479+tvlog@gmail.com  Thank you. 
 
 
Committee Meetings 

Ø Garden Planning, 9 am Monday, June 16, Card Room 
Ø FRS Radio Check, 4 pm Monday, June 16, Your Rig 

 
 
Follow weekly scheduled activities on our online TeamUp calendar 
Open the calendar with this online link: Timber Valley SKP Park of Oregon | TeamUp. 
Or go to Quick Links on the website home page and choose Park Online Calendar. 
 
 
Happy Father’s Day    Sunday, June 15, 2025 
All you dads, take a day to relax and celebrate.  For you all you do and are, thanks for 
being such great dads and mentors.  Enjoy your well-deserved special day. 
 
 
Calling new Block Coordinators! 
Timber Valley is fortunate to have an Emergency Response Plan designed to help us 
effectively address various types of emergencies and reduce their impact on the Park and 
its members.  At the core of this plan is the organization of our streets into “Blocks,” each 
with a Block Coordinator (previously known as a Block Captain) and a well-structured 
communication system using handheld Family Radio Service (FRS) radios — walkie-
talkies that many of us already own.  These radios do not require a license.  (General 
Mobile Radio Service (GMRS) radios, which do require a license, can also be used.) 

Radio communication practice takes place every Monday at 4 pm using a brief script and 
usually lasts about 10 minutes.  “Practice makes perfect”— especially when the time 
comes that we really need to communicate. 

The primary responsibility of a Block Coordinator is simple but important: know how many 
members and renters are currently residing on your street (Block).  In an emergency, this 
awareness—combined with the ability to communicate by radio — ensures that accurate 
and timely information can be shared, special needs can be communicated, and resources 
can be directed where they are most needed. 

This is not a difficult role, and training is provided.  It’s a great way to help Timber Valley 
stay safe—and a wonderful way to get to know your neighbors! 

If you’re willing to help with this vital part of life at Timber Valley, please contact .Dick 
Shanahan, Lot #62.  Submitted by Dick Shanahan 
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Jacks and Jills 
As members of Timber Valley, we have a great opportunity to participate in all sorts of 
planning and organizing for fun activities and events in the park.  Don’t pass up the J&J 
meeting 1 pm Monday, June 16, in the Dining Room. 
 
 
Card Bingo 
Here it comes again – Bingo with a playing card twist.  Be there 6:30 pm Monday, June 16, 
in the Big Room for a fun evening.  Bring ten dimes, four quarters, a $1 bill, and a deck of 
playing cards.  Submitted by Suzi Rupert. 
 
 
Hunt for Mr. Gobble! 
Mr. Gobble has taken off again and is hiding somewhere on Timber Valley.  
You know where to look.  Find him, and earn a $15 gift coupon from Dairy 
Queen for your sleuthing.  Begin your search on Monday, June 16. 
Submitted by Suzi Rupert. 
 
 
Board Meeting 
Our board meets to consider and make decisions at 10 am Thursday, June 19 , in the 
Dining Room.  Be an informed member.  All members are encouraged to hear their 
deliberations and actions first-hand, and understand their decisions.   
 
 
June Pet of the Month 
Furry Friends introduces you to Maddie, the 7-year-old Yorkie mix who 
was adopted by Mary Regan, Lot 28, last November.  Her favorite toy 
is a lambchop, which she shakes  vigorously, tosses away, searches 
for, then begins shaking again when she finds her target.  She has only 
one eye, but that doesn’t stop her from her many activities  -- including 
walking in the Park with Mary.  Next time you’re in the neighborhood, 
stop by and say hi.  Submitted by Suzi Rupert. 

 
 
June Sunshine is Carolyn Pennington, #201, 928-201-8963. 
 
 
 


